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Lanterman-Petris-Short Act Facility Designation Interim Regulations 

To notify providers and stakeholders of publication of the Lanterman-
Petris-Short Act (LPS) Facility Designation Interim Regulations. 

Welfare and Institutions (W&I) Code sections 5008 and 5404. 

BACKGROUND: 
In 2023, Senate Bill (SB) 43 (Eggman, Chapter 637, Statutes of 2023) amended the 
definition of “gravely disabled” in the LPS Act, expanding it to include grave disability 
due to a severe substance use disorder and a co-occurring mental health disorder and a 
severe substance use disorder. However, SB 43 did not alter the existing requirements 
for designating facilities to provide treatment under the LPS Act. 

In 2024, the Governor signed SB 1238 (Eggman, Chapter 644, Statutes of 2024), 
facilitating the implementation of SB 43 by expanding the range of inpatient and 
community mental health facilities authorized to provide treatment under the LPS Act. 
The Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) is responsible for approving county 
designation of facilities to provide treatment under the LPS Act. 

http://www.dhcs.ca.gov/
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DHCS has authority to issue the attached LPS Facility Designation Interim Regulations 
by bulletin. (W&I Code §§ 5008(n) and 5404(e).). 

POLICY: 
DHCS has the sole authority to approve county designation of facilities to provide 
treatment under the LPS Act. (W&I Code § 5404(b).) DHCS’ LPS Facility Designation 
Interim Regulations are attached to this BHIN as Attachment A. The interim regulations 
are effective immediately and enforceable as regulations for any new applications for 
facility designation approval. 

For facilities that are already designated, counties must reapply for designation approval 
within 18 months of the date of this BHIN (no later than X date). Existing designated 
facilities must be in compliance with the standards in Article 3 of the interim regulations 
by the application date. DHCS encourages counties to apply for designation approval 
early for existing designated facilities that currently meet the standards in Article 3 of the 
interim regulations. 

A county may designate a facility listed in Section 3 of the LPS Facility Designation 
Interim Regulations to provide treatment pursuant to Chapter 2 of the LPS Act. To apply 
for facility designation approval or reapply for approval of an existing designated facility, 
the county’s behavioral health director shall submit the Application for Facility 
Designation Approval or Renewal of Approval form DHCS XXXX by email to: 
LPSinfo@dhcs.ca.gov. 

The Application for Facility Designation Approval or Renewal of Approval form DHCS 
XXXX is available at the following link: https://www.dhcs.ca.gov/formsandpubs/forms/
Documents/LPS-Application-and-Renewal.pdf.

If you have any questions regarding this Information Notice, please contact the Mental 
Health Licensing and Certification Branch at LPSinfo@dhcs.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Janelle Ito-Orille, Chief 
Licensing and Certification Division 

Attachment A: Lanterman-Petris-Short Act Facility Designation Interim Regulations 
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